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*** Media Release *** 

County Clerk Jamie Romeo Announces New Mobile DMV 

Site at Ibero Community Resource Center 
 

(Rochester NY) – The Mobile County Mobile DMV Unit is hitting the road again, this time setting 

up at the Ibero Community Resource Center on Clifford Avenue. This new partnership will bring 

the Mobile DMV unit to Clifford Avenue the first Tuesday of every month. 

 

 “My office works every day to expand access to essential DMV services, and we are incredibly 

proud of our new partnership with the Ibero American Action League. This Mobile DMV event 

will serve an often overlooked community who will now be able to process transactions on site or 

get answers to questions from our knowledgeable staff. We look forward to engaging with the 

community today and look forward to future Mobile DMV events across Monroe County.” County 

Clerk Romeo stated. 

 

"The Ibero Community Resource Center team is delighted to bring a much-needed service to the 

community," said Keila Puello, director of the Center. "As part of this partnership the 

Community Resource Center staff will be available to provide translation services to community 

members who need that support. We believe that bringing services to the heart of our community 

is critical, and Ibero is happy to partner with the Monroe County Clerk's office and the Father 

Tracy Advocacy Center to make this a reality!" 

 

Beatriz LeBron, Executive Director at the Father Tracy Advocacy Center said, “The (Father 

Tracy Advocacy) Center is honored to work with our community partners, Ibero and the Monroe 

County Clerk’s Office, to ensure equitable access to DMV services for some of the most 

vulnerable population we serve.”  

The Monroe County Clerk’s Office will be announcing more Mobile DMV opportunities in the 

coming weeks. 

 

If you have questions or need more information please feel free to contact our communications 

officer Katelyn at mcclerkpress@monroecounty.gov 
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